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The Cunningham Chronicles 
The Colonel Thomas J. Cunningham, Jr. Division 

The Ancient Order of Hibernians 
October 2017 

News/ Views/ History/ Irrational Thought & Other Good Stuff 

Congratulations to Virginia Major Degree Recipients 
 

 
Recipients of the Ancient Order of Hibernian’s Major Degree pause for a photo after the ceremony at St. Theresa’s Church in 

Ashburn on January 21st.  Story and more photos inside this edition of the Cunningham Chronicles. 

 

Catch Up Time for the Cunningham Chronicles: 
It’s been nine months since the last edition of the Cunningham Chronicles (apologies from the editor) and there is 

a lot to catch up on.  The Cunningham Division Christmas Party (2016), the Leesburg Christmas Parade (2016), 

Sweats for Vets, Hosting the Virginia State Board Meeting, Hibernian of the Year, Shamrock and Major Degree 

Ceremonies, Division Meetings, Member News, Educational Grants for Catholic Schools, the Cunningham Division 

Calendar, and lots more news. 

 

Thursday, October 26th is the Annual Division Half-way to St. Patrick’s Day Party & Drawing 

for the Trip for Two to Ireland Raffle.  See the Division Calendar inside this issue for all 

upcoming events.  
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2016 Christmas Season Highlights 

The Col. Cunningham Christmas Party 
A large and very Irish crowd of brothers, wives, girlfriends, families, and guests gathered at O’Faolain’s Irish 

Restaurant in Sterling on December 16th to celebrate the very successful raffle of 2016, celebrate Christmas, and 

enjoy each other’s company.   Great fun was had by all, and of all ages. 

 

       
 

    
 

 

Highlights from the Leesburg Christmas Parade 
Brothers and families gathered in Leesburg on December 10th for the annual Christmas Parade.  This was our 3rd 

year of participation and we had a good showing of brothers and families, including children and grandchildren.  

The local crowd was large and enthusiastic, and everyone had the chance to get into the Christmas spirit and to 

remember that Christmas is about Christ. 

 

      
Cunningham Division Brothers at the parade.        Divison Brothers, families and friends marching. 
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One of the many floats in the Leesburg Christmas Parade.        Yound and old Hibernian family members marched 

 

Sweats for Vets 
On January 7th, the Colonel Cunningham Division participated in the Sweat for Vets program at the Veterans 

Hospital in Martinsburg, WV.   Several Brothers, some with their family, assisted in the distribution of over 800 

Sweat outfits, socks, "Thank you for your Service" greeting cards(over 500!) made by students from St. Joseph and 

OLOH Catholic Schools, and more importantly, a hand shake or a hug for the 500 + Veterans in attendance.  The 

Cunningham Division provided 31 Sweat Outfits as part of the total 800 and a cash donation for the benefit of the 

veteran programs at the hospital.  This is an annual program organized by the Knights of Columbus with assistance 

from the AOH.  As Tim, the VA Director, remarked to President Jay McCarthy that day, "You should be very proud 

of your Brothers and their families today.  This meant so much to the Vet's today."  Thank you Brothers! 

 

     
Cunningham Divisor Brothers and families participated.   President Jay McCarthy with one of the recipients. 

 

      
Presentation of financial gifts by President Jay McCarthy (on      A small portion of the over 800 sweat suits distributed. 

behalf of the State AOH) and Past president Bob Fay (on 

behalf of the Cunningham Division) 
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Cunningham Division Hosts the Virginia State AOH Board 

Meeting & Major Degree Ceremony 
On Saturday, January 21st, the Cunningham hosted the quarterly Virginia AOH State Board meeting at the St. 

Theresa Church School.  Division brothers provided coffee and donuts for breakfast and O’Faolain’s Irish Pub 

provided lunch for both the AOH and LAOH participants.  Following the business meetings and lunch a Major 

Degree ceremony was held and a total of 24 brothers received their major degree, including 10 from the 

Cunningham Division.   

 

Among the other highlights, Cunningham Brother Bob Anderson was awarded the 2016 Virginia State Hibernian of 

the year, which was accepted by Cunningham Brother Trevor Anderson on his father’s behalf, and immediately 

after the degree ceremony the Cunningham Division, with the help of O’Faolain’s and brother Francis Thornton, 

hosted a complimentary Irish single malt taste testing for those who wish to remain.   

 

Cunningham division brothers who received their major degree were; our Division Chaplain Father Joseph Farrell, 

Dave Crew, R. Michael Ching,  Ken Beltinck, Greg Wholean, Rick Parker, Jim Morris, Jim Ryan, Bob Connors, and 

James McCabe. 

Some photos from the Virginia State Board Meeting at St. Theresa’s: 

       
State Board Officers at the business meeting.  Col. Cunningham Division attendees and degree candidates. 

 

St. Patrick’s Day Celebrations 

St. Patrick’s Day Parades 
March is always a month of celebrations and parades for the Irish, and particularly the Colonel Cunningham 

Division.  This year brothers and their families participated in St. Patrick’s Day parades in Alexandria (March 4th), 

Manassas (March 11th), and Washington (March 12th).  The parade in Alexandria is proceeded by a Mass with the 

AOH as the color guard. 

Photos from the Alexandria parade and Mass. 
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Photos from the Manassas parade 
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Yes, that’s Father Timothy Harris, former Cunningham Division Chaplin with President Jay McCarthy on the left. 

 

St. Patrick’s Day Party 
Every year as St. Patrick’s Day approaches, the Col. Cunningham Division comes together with the Knights of 

Columbus to celebrate at the Our Lady of Hope St. Patrick’s Day Party.  This year was another capacity attendance 

with great food provided by O’Faolain’s Irish Pub (of course), music from Ted Garber, Irish Step dancers, countless 

door prizes and great fun. 

 

St. Patrick’s Day Celebration & Raffle Ticket Sales 
Since ticket sales began, St. Patrick’s Day has been the traditional time to kick off the Cunningham Division’s Trip 

for Two to Ireland Raffle ticket sales and this year was no exception.  Cunningham Division brothers manned the 

ticket sales table outside of O’Faolain’s Irish Pub all day and night on St. Patrick’s Day and for several hours on the 

next day.  It was a lot of hard work and a great sacrifice for the brothers who helped out but the ticket sales were 

brisk and being at O’Faolain’s meant that one could always take a break and get some refreshment. 

So, would you buy a raffle ticket from one of these guys?   
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Catholic School Education Grants 
Each year the Col. Cunningham Division awards educational grants to children attending the Catholic Schools at the 

parishes served by the Col. Cunningham Division; St. Theresa’s, Our Lady of Hope and St. Joseph’s.  The recipients 

are all selected by the Parish Priest and School Principals.  In addition to the recipients shown below, Alexander 

Buttarazzi and Alexa Escuadro received grants in a ceremony at St. Theresa’s School. 

 

             
President Jay McCarthy presenting grants at St. Joseph’s   to               The Our Lady of Hope ceremony: (l-r) Mary Beth  

Samson Annavarapu, Beatrice Del Rosario, Jameson                           Pittman (Principal), Father William Saunders, Angelica  

Glynn, and Emma Kilkeary.                                                                    Phan, Michael Peppiatt and Bob Carmack. 

 

AOH & Cunningham Division News and Events 

The Annual Poor Irishman’s Golf Outing & Picnic 
The Col. Cunningham Division’s Annual Poor Irishman’s Golf Outing and Picnic was held at the Sterling Golf Club on 

August 4th.  It was originally planned for July 28th, but heavy rains that week made the course unusable, so the golf 

and BBQ were postponed one week.  Once the weather cleared and the course dried out, it was another great 

turnout of brothers, wives, families, and guests.  Whether you were one of the golfers or just came for the picnic 

afterwards it was a beautiful day and was a lot of fun.  Event Chairman and host, Past President Bob Fay gave out 

awards for great golf and not so great golf.  There were also a lot of door prizes given out, and you didn’t have to 

play golf to win a door prize.  Below are photos from the dinner and prize part of the event. 

     
 

     



 The Cunningham Chronicles  October 2017; V17-1 

 

8 

Ballyshaner’s Irish Festival in Alexandria 
August 26th was the annual Ballyshaner’s Irish Festival in Alexandria. This festival is held each year to give everyone 

a chance to enjoy Irish music, entertainment, food and heritage.  The festival raises funds to support the St. 

Patrick’s Day parade held in Alexandria every year. 

The Col. Cunningham Division is a longtime supporter and participant of this festival and its cause.  The Division 

rents space every year to erect a tent with to provide attendees with information on Irish heritage and 

opportunities to purchase tickets for the Trip to Ireland Raffle.  This year’s festival features perfect weather, a very 

large crowd and good ticket sales. 

 

      
Brother Tim Kinslow talks with attendees about Ireland heritage while Dennis Corrigan and Rick Parker sell raffle tickets. 

 

     
St. Patrick, himself, and the lads from the Cunningham Division.    Yes, the lads had supervision all day. 

  

 
Brothers Dan Whalen and Dave Crew selling tickets 
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The New Irish Ambassador 
The first public appearance of the newly appointed Ambassador of Ireland to the United States was at the 

Ballyshaner’s Festival.  Ambassador Daniel Mulhall stopped by the Col. Cunningham tent at the festival to 

introduce himself and visit with the Cunningham Brothers. 

 

     
 

 

Soon after the festival, Division President Jay McCarthy and Immediate Past President Bob Fay had the opportunity 

to again great the new ambassador at a special reception in his honor held in Washington.  Welcome to the United 

States Ambassador Mulhall. 
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2017 Virginia AOH State Convention 

The Virginia State AOH and LAOH held their bi-annual state conventions in Virginia Beach this past 

September.  The Col. Cunningham Division was present, active and honored with the election of two 

Cunningham Division Brothers to State Board Officer positions.  Current Division President Jay McCarthy 

was elected Vice President of the State Board, and Immediate Past Division President Bob Fay was 

elected State Board Treasurer.   Another Past Cunningham Division President, Bill Halpin (now with the 

General Thomas F. Meagher division) was elected President of the State Board.  Way to go Cunningham 

Division!   

 
The new officers of the Virginia AOH State Board (l to r in the white jackets) Vice President Jay McCarthy, President Bill Halpin, 

Immediate Past President Eugene Bransfield, Treasurer Bob Fay, and Secretary Brian Kiernan. 

   

Col. Cunningham Division Meeting Highlights 

Virginia Hibernian of the Year Award  
Brother Bob Anderson was named the 2016 Virginia State AOH Hibernian of Year at the Virginia State Board 

meeting in January.  Anderson was unable to attend the State Board meeting but the award was accepted by his 

son Trevor, also a Cunningham Division member.  Division President Jay McCarthy presented the award to Bob at 

the February Division meeting.  Anderson is the third member of the Division to receive the award.  Previous 

recipients were Division founder Ned Woisard, and Immediate Past President Bob Fay. 
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New Members of the Col. Cunningham Division 
Ten new members have joined the Cunningham Division so far this year; Michael R. Ching, John Delaney, Matthew 

Hudes, Thomas Hudes, (all at the January meeting), Matthew Price (March), Daniel Sheehan (May), Sean Cloonan 

(August), Dick Montcastle (September) and Fred Vlchek and Bill McInerney (October).  Welcome to the Col. 

Cunningham Division Brothers. 

 

     
Standing Committee Chairman Tim Melia with President McCarthy     President McCarthy with new brothers Fred Vlchek and Bill McInerney 

and new brother Dick Montcastle at the September meeting.               at the October meeting. 

 

 
A toast to all the new brothers of the Col. Cunningham Division in 2017. 

 

 

 

Special Raffle at Each Division Meeting 
Over the past several months and until further notice, a little something extra has been added to 

every general meeting of the Cunningham Division.  At the end of each meeting a raffle is held; if 

your name is drawn from among all members, AND If YOU ARE PRESENT, you receive a Good 

bottle of Irish whiskey, compliments of your Division.  If you are not present, you are notified and 

invited to attend the following month's meeting in order to collect (and possibly share) with your 

fellow Brothers.  If not claimed, the bottle "rolls over" to the next winner.   This is simply an attempt 

to encourage all Brothers to attend a meeting occasionally, please help make this effort successful! 
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Next Division Meeting 
The Cunningham Division generally meets the second Wednesday of every month and all members are encouraged 

to attend.  The meetings are held at 7:30 PM at the Belmont Greene Community Center, 43003 Chesterton St, 

Ashburn, VA 20147.  The next meeting is Wednesday, November 8th.  See our website; 

www.aohloudoun.org for more details. 

 

 

        

The President’s Message 

 
The following is extracted from Cunningham Division President Jay McCarthy’s quarterly report to the Virginia State 

AOH Board. 

 

Col. Thomas J. Cunningham Jr. Division 

Loudoun, Virginia 

Second Quarter 2017 Report 

 

April started off with a fantastic Irish presentation by Ruan O’Donnell (4/8) presented by the AOH in Maryland and 

held at the EDW facility in Arlington.  Dr. O’Donnell is a premier Historian from Ireland; he spoke of Irish/American 

relations since 1780…..it was a fact-filled, 2 hour presentation.  I encourage all to review some of his many 

publications.  Prior to the meeting, some Brothers and I participated in an Honor Flight from Chicago (4/12)…..this is 

still quite an honor and privilege to participate…..regrettably, WWII veterans are no longer able to make the 22 hr. 

trip these days; Korean and Viet Nam Veterans are now participating in the upcoming flights to DC. 

 

Due to scheduling conflicts, the Mark Forrest concert (4/22) has now been postponed till later this Fall.   

 

The First Irish Heritage Day took place at National Stadium (5/2).  It was a great time and a great game – the green 

was everywhere.  This will definitely become an annual event!  The State Meeting (5/6) was rescheduled to 6/10 

due to scheduling conflicts.  At our business meeting (5/10), we were excited to induct Brother Dan Sheehan to our 

Division.  Dan more recently had been the DGK for Good Samaritan Council – welcome aboard! 

 

Our Division had a Corporate Communion (5/21) held at OLOH and celebrated by our Chaplain Fr. Farrell, followed 

by a great breakfast at O’Faolain’s.  Great day for those in attendance……… 

 

Many of our Hibernian Brothers including yours truly participated as Marshals at the Senior PGA Open (5/23-5/28) 

held at Trump National.  It was a wonderful opportunity to meet and greet the Pros as well as other Brothers from 

around the area.  Brother Mark Harrington (Head Marshal), Brother Bob Carmack (1st Hole Head Marshal) and Past 

Division President Bob Fay did our Division Proud! 
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Last week, I had the privilege of awarding 4 tuition assistance grants to aspiring eighth graders at St. Joseph School 

(6/2).  V.P Cole Slattery presented 2 grants as well at St. Theresa School and 2 will be presented this Friday (6/9).  I 

encourage all Brothers to come to our meeting next week to hear about details of the presentations – God works in 

strange ways!!! 

 

Finally, the details for Our Division’s 2017 Trip to Ireland have been finalized- only 100 days away!  We are expecting 

as many as 30 to take part in the trip, leaving 9/24/17 and returning 10/2/2017.  Space is still available; please 

contact Brother Bob Anderson or Brother Francis Thornton for details.  Better yet – COME TO THE MEETING on June 

14th AT BELMONT GREENE AT 7:30 AND HERE MORE!!!!! 

 

Membership continues to grow with the Division each month.  All are encouraged to assist with recruitment……………. 

 

I am blessed to be serving as President for the Cunningham Division!  Enjoy summer!  I hope to see you sometime in 

2017! 

 

Slainte’ 

 

“Faugh A Ballagh”……….”Clear the Way”! 

 

Jay McCarthy 

Col. Thomas J. Cunningham Jr. Division President 

AOH VA State Secretary 

 

 

 

 

 

The Colonel Cunningham Division Prayer List 

We respectfully ask all Cunningham Division Brothers and all friends of the Cunningham Division to 

please remember the ill and needy in your prayers.  Please see our website for a complete list of all 

prayer request from past meetings.  Please pray for the following, whose names were added to our 

prayer list at the October meeting. 

Fr. Francis Kavanagh 

Daniel Norfolk 

Michael Yost 

Bill Fish 

Bob Connors

 

If there is someone who you would like to add to our prayer list please forward their name, and if possible 

a brief description of their circumstances (serious health problem, special needs, etc.) to 

cunninghamnews1916@gmail.com  (that’s the news email address for the Cunningham Chronicles). 
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Irish Wit & Wisdom 

An AOH Meeting 
“There are no strangers here; Only friends you haven't yet met.” 

 -William Butler Yeats 
 

The Drive 
Murphy told Quinn that his wife was driving him to drink.  

Quinn thinks he's very lucky because his own wife makes him walk. 

 

The London Underground 
Shamus went to London and found himself in the Underground late one night. Seeing a notice "DOGS MUST BE 

CARRIED ON THE ESCALATOR", he moaned to himself, "And where am I going to find a dog at this hour of the 

night?" 

 

Jigsaw Puzzle 
Dooley bought himself a jigsaw puzzle with 20 pieces. It took him a month to fit the pieces together correctly. He 

thought this was terrific, but his mate O'Neil said, 'Why is that such a big deal?'  

Dooley said,' Well it said on the box: 4 to 6 years. 

 

Lack of Communication 
Well, Mrs. O'Connor, so you want a divorce?" the solicitor questioned his client. "Tell me about it. Do you have a 

grudge?" "Oh, no," replied Mrs. O'Connor. "Shure now, we have a carport." The solicitor tried again. "Well, does 

the man beat you up?" "No, no," said Mrs. O'Connor, looking puzzled. "Oi'm always first out of bed." Still hopeful, 

the solicitor tried once again. "Well, does he go in for unnatural connubial practices?" "Shure now, he plays the 

flute, but I don't think he knows anything about the connubial." Now desperate, the solicitor pushed on. "What I'm 

trying to find out are what grounds you have." "Bless ye, sor. We live in a flat -- not even a window box, let alone 

grounds." "Mrs. O'Connor," the solicitor said in considerable exasperation, "you need a reason that the court can 

consider. What is the reason for you seeking this divorce?" "Ah, well now," said the lady, "Shure it's because the 

man can't hold an intelligent conversation 

 

Shrove Tuesday 
It was Shrove Tuesday and Mrs. Thomas was making pancakes for her sons, Aaron 6, and Kelvin 8.  

As usual, the brothers began to argue over who should get the first pancake. Their mother saw a wonderful 

opportunity for a moral lesson.  

'If Jesus were sitting at the table, He would say, "Let my brother have the first pancake".' 

Quick as a flash Kelvin turned to Aaron and said, 'Aaron, today you can be Jesus!' 

 

A Dog’s Story 

Muldoon lived alone in the Irish countryside with only a pet dog for company.  One day the dog died, and Muldoon 

went to the parish priest and asked, Father, me dog is dead. Could ya' be saying' A mass for the poor creature?'  

Father Patrick replied, 'I'm afraid not; we cannot have services for an animal in the church. But there are some 

Baptists down the lane, and there's no tellin' what they believe. Maybe they'll do something for the creature.'  

Muldoon said, 'I'll go right away Father. Do ya' think *€5,000 is enough to donate to them for the service for my 

poor St. Bernard?' Father Patrick exclaimed, 'Sweet Mary and Joseph. Why didn't ya tell me the dog was Catholic?' 
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The Baby is Coming  
Slaney phoned the maternity ward at the hospital. "Quick!" He said. "Send an ambulance, my wife is goin' to have 

a baby!" "Tell me, is this her first baby?" the intern asked. "No, this is her husband, Kevin, speakin'." 

 

Col. Cunningham Division Calendar of Events 
 

Oct 26 ½ Way to St. Patrick Party and Raffle Drawing @ O”Faolain’s – 6:30 to 10 pm.  

 

Nov. 1 Officers and Committee Chairmen’s Meeting @ O’Faolain’s -7:00 

 

Nov. 8 General Meeting@ Belmont Greene- 7:30 with nomination of officers 

 

Dec 6 Officers and Committee Chairmen’s Meeting @ O’Faolain’s -7:00 

 

Dec 13 Cunningham Division Christmas Party @ O’Faolain’s - 7:30 with short business meeting to 

proceed party for election of officers 

 

Recommended Irish Owned/Themed Businesses 
You’ve asked for and here it is (well maybe you didn’t exactly ask for it, but we knew that you needed this 

information, so here it is).  The Col. Thomas J.  Cunningham Division recommends the following businesses.  Many 

of these businesses have been strong supporters of the Cunningham Division and our activities and charities.  

Please give them your consideration.

O’Faolain’s Irish Pub & Restaurant 

Dining & catering for all occasions!  “A real taste of 

Ireland” 

20921 Devenport Drive 

Sterling, VA  20165 

Ph:  703-444-9796 

Web: www.ofaolains.com  

 

Hunters Run Wine Bar 

Wine, tastings & light fare in a lovely country setting 

---within an Irish Cottage! 

40325 Charles Town Pike 

Hamilton, VA 20158 

Ph: 703 926-4183 

Web:  www.huntersrunwinebar.com  
 

ShamrockRs 

Irish Step Dancers & Music for Party or Event! 

Web:  www.shamrockrs.com  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Capital Celtic 

Irish music band performing the best Irish music for 

weddings, private events and pubs throughout 

Virginia, Maryland and DC. 

571-274-8718 

www.capitalcetic.band 
 

Ned Devine’s Irish Bar & 

Restaurant 

Irish & Australian Pub & Sports Bar 

2465 Centreville Road 

Herndon, VA 20171 

Ph: 703-793-7376 

Web:  www.neddevines.com 

Caddie Tours 
Ireland Specialists 

1105 Ware St. SW 

Vienna, VA  2218 

Ph: (866)-387-6759 

 www.caddietoursonline.com 
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Questions about upcoming events, Cunningham Division history, AOH history,  

or perhaps you want see more photos of events or past issues of the Chronicles.   

It’s all on our website: www.aohloudoun.org. 

 

AOH Jackets, Shirts, Sashes and Name Badges 
As in most organizations, there is AOH specific attire.  If you are new to the Division or if you have just never 

gotten around to getting one of our great Cunningham Division Shirts, or one of those Kelly Green Sport Coats, this 

information is for you. 

 

Wearing of the Green (When and what to wear): 

 

For semi-formal/formal occasions, the AOH “uniform” is green sport coat, tri-color 

sash, white shirt, Irish theme tie, black trousers and optional ball cap. These occasions 

include AOH State and National conventions, Masses, funerals, AOH dinners, 

parades, and other public events.  The jackets are also appropriate at all Division meetings and events. 

 

For informal events (i.e. Raffle ticket sales, Parish events, Division outings (ball games, picnics, meetings, 

etc.) the Division logo polo or sweatshirts (optional ball cap) are appropriate. Many brothers have already 

ordered the division polo and sweat shirts. 

 

Cunningham Division Attire: 

 

Name Badges: 

The Division name badges can be order directly from President Bob Fay at any meeting or by email.  

President Fay’s email is on the last page of the edition of the Chronicles. 

Name badges should be worn at all Division and AOH events, and when selling raffle tickets. You don’t 

need to be wearing a Division polo shirt or green jacket to wear a name badge.  The badge has your name 

and identifies you as a member of the Colonel Cunningham Division of the Ancient Order of Hibernians. 

 

Green Jacket: Brothers procure their own green jackets and sashes. One source: 

http://blazerdepot.com/pages/mens_blazer/augustagreenblazer.html.  Visit the website to see what they 

have, be sure that you know the size you want; then call the 800 number to order. Tell them you’re with 

AOH and the $5.00 small order fee can be waived. Kelly green is the color. 

 

AOH Sash: The AOH tri-color sash represents the national flag of Ireland and should be worn 

over the right shoulder (green closest to jacket collar) crossing to the left hip. Tri-color AOH 

sashes are available from: 

· LAOH Sister Patricia Ankrom. Email Patricia at traceysbydesign@aol.com 

· D. & E. Morrissey (954-426-3514) http://www.hibernians-shamrock.com/donations.html    

    (The National Hibernian usually has an ad for D & E Morrissey.) 

 

Division Polo Shirts:  Polo shirts with the Cunningham Division logo can be ordered in a variety of colors 

and materials from Deirdre Noonan at Sew Fabulous Embroidery.  The web site is www.sewfe.com.  Ms. 

Noonan’s email address is Deirdre@sewfe.com, and her phone number is 845-821-6183.  You can order a 

variety of other AOH apparel from this site (sweatshirts, hats, jackets, etc.).  Go to the web site to see the 

different shirts and other AOH items that are available.  They have already done a number of 

Cunningham Division shirts so they already have the artwork for our logo.  This is the most popular thing 

for brothers to order.  

 

 

 



The Cunningham Chronicles  June 2015 V16-1 

 

17 

 

 

 

Join the Ancient Order of Hibernians for the 

2017 Trip to Ireland Raffle Drawing 

 
When:  Oct 26th, 2017 from 7:00-10:00 PM 

Where:  O’Faolain’s Irish Pub in Sterling  

20921 Davenport Dr. Sterling VA  20165 
(Just off Rt 7, across from Dulles Mall and near the Regal Cinema)  

 

Provided:  Appetizers, Live Music & a Great Time 

 

The Winning Ticket Drawing will be around 9:00 PM 
Winner need not be present to win! 

ALL PROCEEDS GO TO AOH CHARITIES 

If you are Irish and Catholic and would like to join the Ancient Order of Hibernians, please contact 

us at:www.aohloudoun.org  The future is not set, there is no fate but what we make for ourselves.  ~Irish Proverb 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 “Faugh A Ballagh” 
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Colonel Thomas J Cunningham Jr. Division Contact Information 
President: Jay McCarthy     vigor2@aol.com 

Vice-President: Cole Slattery     slatteryjc@aol.com 

Chaplin: Fr. Joseph Farrell    Frfarrell@ourladyofhope.net 

Chairman of the Standing Committee Tim Melia       tim@themeliateam.com     

All Members Email     brothers@aohloudoun.org   

 Division Officers     officers@aohloudoun.org 

The Cunningham Division Website   www.aohloudoun.org 

The Virginia State AOH Website    www.aohvirginia.org  

The AOH National Website    www.aoh.com  

 

Return of the Cunningham Chronicles 
This is the new Cunningham Chronicles, named after our original Division newsletter.  This newsletter is a 

little bit different than the original in that it is intended to be distributed by email to all the members, 

friends, and sponsors of the Colonel Cunningham Division.  Our hope is to publish the Chronicles every 

quarter.  We want to include news of the Division and our members.  Please forward information to us if 

you are taking any trips to Ireland, have any stories of personal Irish history to share, news of family events 

(births, deaths, marriages, special anniversaries, awards, etc.).  We would like think of our Division and our 

brothers as a big Irish Catholic family, and we would like to share our family stories and news. 

 

If you have any member news, photos, suggestions, ideas, stories, better jokes, prayer requests, etc., please 

send them on to Bob Anderson at the Chronicles email address: cunninghamnews1916@gmail.com   

 

Thank you to all of our photographers and contributors for this edition of the Chronicles; especially Jay 

McCarthy, Bob Fay, and Cole Slattery for a lot of photos. 

 

Brothers, In Our Motto, 

Friendship, Unity, and Christian Charity  

 

 

 
 

 

“To be Irish is a Blessing.  To be a Hibernian is an Honor” 
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Coming in the Next Edition of the Cunningham Chronicles 

The 2017 Cunningham Division Trip to Ireland 
 

From September 24th to October 2nd, 27 brothers, wives friends, and families took the Cunningham Division Tour to  

Ireland.  To say it was an exciting and fun packed trip would be an understatement.  The next edition of the Chronicles  

will feature photos, stories, and memories from the great expedition. 

 


